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Weôre on the Web! 

The Jabberwock  

Presidentõs Message 
Itôs fall and officially the start of our new Junior League 
year. Thank you to all who attended our first general 
meeting at Rocky Mountain College. It was great energy 
and Iôm excited for the start of our work together.  
 
A big theme that came out of our bucket list activity was 
more Sustainer involvement and engagement with our 
Sustainers. I wanted to put a bug in your ear about our 
first Sustainer event on October 16 from 4-5:30 pm at  
Mission Ridge. More specific details and the opportunity 
to RSVP will follow. This event will be a happy hour social 
time and an opportunity to chat with our Sustainers about 
our laundry project and its future.  
 
The last two years we have been busy hosting our Junior 

League sponsored    laundry days. The Board would like to have a strategic plan in 
place and making progress by June 2020. I encourage all new members to come 
meet some of the fantastic ladies, who after all of these years, still commit to being 
a part of Junior League as a Sustaining member. It speaks to their dedication and 
belief in what we do. It will be an excellent time for us to get to know them more 
and speak to what weôre working on currently in JLB!  
 
If youôve never been to Mission Ridge, they have a beautiful and fun social area 
where they meet for happy hour and snacks...there is even a miniature putting 
green and pool tables. Hope you can make it! 
 
See you at our next GMM on October 9! 
 
Jennifer Kautz 
President, 2018-2019 
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FUND DEVELOPMENT 
 

RAFFLE TICKETS ARE IN!  Tickets this year include 2 tickets to the BOBCAT vs GRIZ game in Missoula 
including a hotel room and $100 visa card! Tickets will be sold for $5 for 1 ticket and $10 for 3 tickets. Books 
were passed out at the September GMM! Please contact Dina if you are in need of a book or are interested in 
selling additional books. We are hopeful this will be a very successful raffle for the JLB! We are asking each 
member to sell at least 2 books. 
 
The Fund Development Council remains busy with continued      planning for MarketPlace Magic! Final call 
for bingo basket raffle items!  We are also  soliciting bottles of wine or alcohol for Ring Toss during Bingo. If 
you are interested in donating let Helen know. 
 
Thanks for all you help and efforts with MarketPlace Magic. Iôm sure it will be a great year! 
 
Helen Laferriere 
Fund Development Council 

 

OCTOBER GENERAL MEETING 
 

Tuesday, October 9, 2018 
 

         Rocky Mountain College 
 

Morledge Kimball Hall, room 125 
South of Prescott Hall 

Park for free in the lot furthest east off of Rimrock Road 

 
6:00 Council Meetings 

7:00 Meeting 

TO OUR SUSTAINERS 

òA loaf of bread, a jug of wine, and thouó 

Join us for wine and cheese...and good company 

Tuesday, October 16, 2018 from 4-5:30 PM 
Mission Ridge Chapel, 3840 Rimrock Road, 

Billings MT 59102 
 

Come share with Active and Provisional    
members your insights from your League 

years. Find out about our current JLB Laundry 
Project. We welcome your thoughts about 

ówhere we go from here.ô 
RSVP by 10/09/18 to Dina at 652-6272 



The Jabberwock                                                                  Page 3 

COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 

Hello Junior League of Billings! We had a wonderful 
first official meeting for Community Council. We have 
a clear path forward for this upcoming year and our 
focus on the Free Laundry Project. We are starting 
the Laundry task force and are lining up the           
organizations we are surveying for the Sustainer 
meeting in October. We couldnôt be more excited as a 
council to work on the Laundry Project this year along 
with focusing on our Mission Statement as a League 
and working with organizations in the      community 
that align with it. 
 
We had our first Board sponsored Laundry Day and 
successfully did 82 loads of wash with over 1,850 
minutes of dry time. BYO laundry donated back 
$31.00 along with free soap during the four hours 
which we served with a total amount ñspentò being 
$331.00. We received feedback regarding how many 
of those attending heard of our Free Laundry day 
which pointed to our flyers at The Hub, HRDC and 
the United  Methodist Church along with our social 
media platform on Facebook. We are making great 
progress getting the word out there regarding the 
Free Laundry Project. 
 
We also had a successful day volunteering for the 
Montana Marathon  
 
 
Cheers! 
Emily Hoskins 
Community Council Chair 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP COUNCIL 
 
I love October.  Not only is it Halloween and an      
opportunity to dress up, but this month I feel the JLB 
is bustling with activity. With MPM and the Leadership 
conference right around the corner and the  laundry 
project kicking off the year as well, there is a lot going 
on!  The party doesnôt stop with the membership 
council, we are rocking and rolling!  
 
First, this year t-shirts will be available for purchase at 
the October GMM.  Prices TBD. Donôt forget new 
members, this is included with your membership 
fees.  Also, we have some fabulous beanies with the 
JLB logo available as well.  Price will be $10 each.  
 
Next, our new members are off to a great start.  Dee 
Dee Hilton ran our first new member training and the 
results were great.  Members learned about the 
league history and our mission.  Our New Member 
Orientation will be held on October 4th 6-8 p.m. at 
Helen L.ôs house.  Here new members will do a deep 
dive into the councils and league activities.  Members 
will also meet members of the board.  Hope to see 
you there. 
 
Finally, our next social, Bingo Night, will be on        
October 23rd 7-9 pm at 406 Kitchen & Taproom. Bring 
your family, friends, and neighbors and be ready to 
have a great time.  
  
Take an extra shot in your lattes ladies, this is going 
to be an exciting fall! 
 
Christina Rodriguez 
Membership Council Leader 

Laundry Day Saturday, September 15, 2018 



OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
 
ACTIVES 
October 17    Alison Howard 
October 21  Dana Henry 
October 24  Jennifer Massey 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
October 21  Tani McKeever 
 
SUSTAINERS 
October  1  Andrea Staves 
October 17  Dorothy Peete 
October 17  Jennifer Kondracki 
October 24  Susan Germer 
October 26  Sylvia McCalla 
October 26  Audrey Reed 
October 30  Ione Young 
October 31  Katie Link 
 

Page 4              The Jabberwock    

COMMUNICATIONS COUNCIL 
 
Our Communications Council consists of Council Leader: Amber 
Erlenbusch, and Team Members: Dana Henry, Tali Phil, Kelsey 
Bryson and Jennifer Webber.  Each Communications Team Member 
has an email to which you may send photos or information to be 
shared. The emails all begin with commteam then the first initial of 
the team member, followed by @juniorleagueofbillings.org.  For   
example, Taliôs email is commteamt@juniorleagueofbillings.org. 
 
As part of the job description, communications team members will 
be attending the Communications Council meeting as well as       
another council meeting.  We will be gathering information that 
needs to be shared and reminding you to send any photos taken at 
an event. High quality pictures are best, but cell phone pictures will 
also be great. Also, please feel free to work with the member of the 
communications team that attended your council meeting that month 
to come up with any materials that need to be created for an event 
or social. 
 
As members of the JLB, please feel free to like, comment, and 
share any social media post that we share on Facebook, Instagram 
and Linked In.  If you havenôt liked or friended us, donôt delay! We 
appreciate your helping in spreading the mission of the Junior 
League of Billings. We have been brainstorming fun Motivation  
Monday, Woman Crush Wednesday (WCW), Throwback Thursday 
(TBT), and Flashback Friday posts.  Blog posts, upcoming and past 
events, and active and sustainer info will also be shared. We will 
graciously accept ideas from any JLB member for material to share. 
Teamwork does the best work! 
 
Amber Erlenbusch 
Communications Council Leader 

SUSTAINERS 

WATCH YOUR MAIL:  
 
Invitations will be in the mail soon so 
be sure to put together a table for 
Midday at the Mart. It is November 
2nd at the Expo Center and will be 
catered by Yellowstone Kellyôs  
Catering. 
 
Tickets are also available for Bingo 
Night on Saturday, November 3rd 
from 5:30-9:30 at the Expo Center.  
 
Grab your friends, co-workers and 
neighbors and celebrate both events 
with the Junior League of Billings 
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AJLI Webinar Wednesday 
 
MAKING THE MOST OF YOUR ANNUAL GIVING PROGRAM 

Featuring: Dee Falvo, Corporate Vice President, CCS Fundraising, and Active Member of the   
Junior League of The City of New York  
Julie Siebel, Senior Director, CCS Fundraising, Sustaining Member of the Junior League of       
Orange County (CA), and AJLI past governance leader 
 
Is your League looking for concrete strategies and tactics to improve annual fundraising efforts, long-term 
donor relationship development, and planning tools to meet and exceed fundraising benchmarks?  
Dee Falvo and Julie Siebel of CCS Fundraising will lead this webinar, mixing their fundraising expertise 
with Junior League perspectives of an Active and Sustaining Member. They will share the state of       
philanthropy, guiding fundraising principles, the importance of building relationships before making an 
ask, and the value of strategic planning for fundraising. The webinar will offer real-life examples and an 
opportunity for discussion and questions. More specifically, the webinar will: 
 

¶ Review strategies for successful relationship management 

¶ Focus on the importance of donor cultivation 

¶ Discuss annual fundraising best practices 

¶ Share how these principles can be applied to the work of your team 

¶ Outline some basic steps to be more effective volunteer fundraisers 

 
Donôt miss this fantastic opportunity to hear from two Junior League experts in effective practices in fund development! 

 

FROM UNCONSCIOUS BIAS TO INCLUSIVE LEADERSHIP 

Featuring: Kimberley Doyle, Director of Corporate Engagement, Catalyst 
Unconscious biasesðwe all have them. Sometimes we act on them without even knowing what we are 
doing because they are yes, unconscious biases. We canôt change what we donôt know and we canôt act 
on what we donôt acknowledge. What can we do to recognize and observe our own biases, and stop and 
move past them? Join this webinar session with Catalyst to learn to identify unconsciously biased thinking 
in yourself and others and develop inclusive leadership skills to combat it. 
In this webinar, you will: 
 

¶ Reflect on the deeply embedded stereotyping or unconscious biases within all of us 

¶ Learn how these biases cause problems for individuals and organizations 

¶ Identify specific actions and behaviors of inclusive, intentional leaders 

¶ Examine how best to defeat unconscious bias when you encounter it 

 
Join us to learn this important inclusive leadership skills. 

 
 

https://www.ajli.org/?nd=webinarbios_2018#DFalvo
https://www.ajli.org/?nd=webinarbios_2018#JSiebel
https://www.ajli.org/?nd=webinarbios_2018#KDoyle


Remembering our History  
submitted by Dina Pett 

 
CƛǊǎǘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wǳƴ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ уΣ мфун 

{ǘŀǊǝƴƎ ŀǘ tƛƻƴŜŜǊ tŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ 9ƴǘǊȅ CŜŜ ƛǎ ϷрΦлл 
 
The Public Relations Committee of the Junior League of Billings started the 
ñFor Women Onlyò road race in 1982. The goals were to provide communi-
ty awareness of the League as well as promote in-League enthusiasm. 
There were 199 runners. 
 
The day of the race there were 56 volunteers used: 
32 Marshalls 
8 time staplers 
4 timers 
12 set up crew 
10 food handlers 
 
The map of the race is below. 
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